





Department personnel from mowing duties and allow them
instead to work on street infrastructure. This will be set up
as a “rate per job” agreement. Chris Thibault said this would
free up three to five employees per day. The Request for
Proposals will be due from the respondents on March 19, 2019.
Staff anticipates bringing a recommendation to the City
Council at the April 2, 2019 meeting. Mr. Light moved and Mr.
Tomlin seconded to authorize a Request for Proposals
solicitation for Mowing Services. Motion carried 7-0.

10. At the previous Council meeting, Mrs. Underwood asked where
we were in the process of the Historical District Program.
Mr. Moran stated that the initial study was done but it had
not gone any further. The first phase is to do a preliminary
eligibility study at an approximate cost of $1000-$2000. If
we are eligible, the cost would be $25,000 to hire a firm to
complete the application process. TIRZ funds may potentially
be available for this. Mr. Shoemaker moved and Mrs. Underwood
seconded to move forward with the preliminary eligibility
study regarding the City’s participation in the National
Register of Historic Places Program. Motion carried 7-0.

11. Future agenda items/requests by Councilmembers to be on next
agenda: Item #6 Consider and take action on an assignment of
a lease between Tru-Test, Inc. and Datamars, Inc. for
property located at 524 Taylor Street, Mineral Wells, Texas
to be placed on the next agenda. Mayor Perricone asked about
a TIRZ meeting being set up to consider using TIRZ funds for
the damage on the Women’s Club building. No action taken.

12. Mayor Perricone announced that in accordance with Texas
Government Code, Section 551.001, et seq., the City Council will
recess into Executive Session (closed meeting) at 6:30 p.m. to
discuss the following:

a) §551.071 (1) (2): To consult with attorney regarding
pending or anticipated litigation, or on a matter in which the
duty of the attorney to the governmental body under the Texas
Disciplinary Rules of Professional Conduct of the State Bar of
Texas clearly conflicts with Chapter 551 of the Texas
Government Code regarding: City Manager hiring process and
candidate selection.

b) §551.074: Deliberation regarding the appointment and duties

of a public officer or employee: City Manager hiring process
and candidate selection.
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13. Mayor Perricone announced that in accordance with Texas
Government Code, Chapter 551, the City Council will reconvene
into Regular Session to consider action, if any, on matters
discussed in Executive Session at 7:40 pm. No action taken.

There was no further business and the meeting adjourned at
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